
           July 8, 2020  

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was held Wednesday, July 8, 

2020 at 7:00 p.m. The meeting was held in the municipal building garage with Supervisors Laurel 

Alexander, Chairperson, Matthew Chalupka and William Klumph in attendance.  Attorney James Nevant, 

Solicitor, was also in attendance.   

The meeting was opened with the Pledge to the Flag. 

Laurel Alexander, Chairperson, made a motion to suspend with the reading and to approve the minutes 

of the June 10, 2020, meeting.  Supervisor, Matthew Chalupka, seconded the motion.  The motion was 

approved unanimously. 

There were no public comments.  Patrolman Tim Covert was present without any comments. 

The South Pymatuning Volunteer Fire Department and Police Department reports for the month of June, 

2020, were presented by Laurel Alexander, Supervisor Chairperson. 

Chairperson Laurel Alexander announced there was one building permit issued for National Fuel Gas for 

building reconstruction. 

Chairperson Laurel Alexander made a motion to pay the bills totaling $82,976.85 and the June payroll 

totaling $23,307.31.  Supervisor William Klumph second the motion.  The motion was approved 

unanimously. 

There was no correspondence 

There was no old business for discussion. 

A motion by Laurel Alexander, Chairperson, to withdraw item 9. A. on the agenda.  This item was the 

proposed amendment to the Township Zoning Ordinance to allow for Agricultural Barn Conversions to 

Special Events Centers.  Supervisor Matthew Chalupka seconded the motion.  The motion passed 

unanimously. 

A motion by Laurel Alexander, Chairperson, to schedule a public vote for the adoption of the proposed 

amendment to the Township Zoning Ordinance to allow for Agricultural Barn Conversions to Special 

Events Centers on the 5th day of August, 2020, at the regular monthly work session of the Township 

Supervisors at noon, and to publish the required Legal Notice for same in a timely manner.  Supervisor 

Matthew Chalupka seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Laurel Alexander, Chairperson, made a motion to approve Burt Devries, as the Certified Water Operator, 

on a monthly retainer of $450.00.  Supervisor Matthew Chalupka seconded the motion.  The motion was 

approved unanimously. 

Laurel Alexander, Supervisor Chairperson, made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor William 

Klumph seconded the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:12 p.m. 

 

Keith McKnight 

Secretary 


